Minutes of the MSPE St. Louis Chapter

Foundation Board of Directors Meeting

April 24, 2020 Meeting and Conference Call
1. CALL TO ORDER –  Mike B called the meeting to order at 7:49 am.   A quorum was reached.  
2. Roll Call

	Board of Directors
	 
	3/27/2020
	4/24/2020

	President
	Mike Buechter
	X
	X

	President Elect
	Rebecca Losli
	X
	X

	Treasurer
	Allison Morris
	X
	X

	Secretary
	Mike Rademacher
	
	

	Past President
	Josh Crews
	X
	 X

	Chapter Director
	Adam Zuroweste
	
	

	Chapter Director
	Erin Jearls
	X
	X

	Chapter Director
	Jennifer Kuchinski
	
	 

	Chapter Director
	Lisa Cheng
	X
	 

	Chapter Director
	Bentley Green
	X
	 

	Chapter Director
	Marc Eshelman
	X
	X

	State Director
	Kathy French
	X
	X

	TOTAL BOD PRESENT
	 
	
	 

	Others – 
	 
	
	 

	 
	Eric Stauffer
	X
	

	 
	Bailey Manula
	
	

	 
	Sean Martin
	X
	


1. Approval of minutes from 2/28/2020 meeting. 

Mark moved for the minutes from 3/27/2020 to be approved with corrections. Rebecca seconded the motion. The minutes were approved. 

2. President’s report – Mike.

Rebecca said that she checked and there are numerous webinars that are available on demand.  Mike suggested she pick the top 3 and send them to the programs to the group for the chapter to host one.
3. Treasurer’s reports for chapter – Allison.
The Foundation received its check from the St Louis Community College so that has been deposited.  Mike asked Allison to please get all the instructors paid before the May meeting so we can go into the audit and not have outstanding checks.  Our current balance is $2,634.66.  We have a new Ed Jones balance and as expected, it is down with the rest of the market at $6,718.34.
4. PE Refresher Program – Mike
There was one class left on civil and that will be taught on-line.  We also gave a couple of refunds for mechanical students since the instructor didn’t cover all the various emphasis areas. Mike said next year we will clarify in the add that drops need to be made within a certain amount of time.
Next Meeting:  Next meeting is not scheduled for 5/29/2020.
Meeting was adjourned at: 8:01am
Minutes respectfully submitted by Kathy French, P.E.

